
 

 

 

 

       Senate Judiciary Committee 

Senator Jeff King, Chair 

Testimony on SB 122 

February 18, 2013 

 

 

 

Thank you for allowing me to testify in favor of SB 122.  Litigants in 

administrative hearings in Kansas should be able to afford themselves of the convenience 

and efficiency of the electronic service of notices.  The statute that is being amended 

encompasses all of the roughly 3,400 cases the Office of Administrative Hearings is 

responsible for adjudicating. 

 

 While our office favors the change allowing electronic service, we are concerned 

that the way the bill is written provides an avenue for future litigation.  We, therefore, 

also wish to offer an amendment.  If you desire, I will explain our balloon. 


